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Board Meeting: 6:00pm 

Board Attendees: JoAnne McLachlan, Kelly McGee, Cookie Stevens, Don Dowell, and Jan Hewitt (arrived late). 

(Tim Worny absent) - Chief Withrow and Megan Watts in attendance. 

Public Comment: 

• LFPD resident Jackie Vaughn thanked Chief Withrow for the job he has done so far, however, Mrs. 

Vaughn posed the question of a possible conflict of interest in regard to Chief Withrow having been 

appointed Amador Fire Protection District’s interim Fire Chief, simultaneously serving LFPD as Fire 

Chief. Chief Withrow responded that he reached out to County Counsel, as well as the Fair Political 

Practice Commission, and both entities determined there was no conflict of interest under the current 

arrangement. Mrs. Vaughn also questioned his capabilities as Fire Chief for LFPD while acting as 

interim Fire Chief for Amador Fire. Chief Withrow confidently spoke to the fact that he is more than 

capable of managing both departments as the respective Fire Chief for each, citing the overlap in 

duties between each and also his successful history of doing the very same thing while serving as the 

Division Chief for Cal Fire and providing Chief Officer services for LFPD. The Board agreed Chief 

Withrow has done an exceptional job as LFPD’s Fire Chief and has no doubt he will continue to do so. 

In light of Mrs. Vaughn’s concerns regarding conflict of interest, the Board agreed to consult legal 

counsel at the expense of the district. (see attached document written and submitted by Mrs. Vaughn) 

Approval of March Meeting Minutes:  

DD Motioned   CS Seconded      Yeas: 4   Nay: 0   Absent: 1   Abstain: 0  

Discussion Items: none 

Action Items: none 

Treasurer Report - (same as last month, no current update from county) 

January - Revenue: $6,500, Expense: $14,000, Negative: $8,000 (expected) 

General Fund: $119,000; Measure M: $223,000; Total: $400,00 

Chief’s Report:  

• Chief Fire Marshal Patrick Chew presented information regarding a recent structure fire: 

- House fire with a fatality; one concern was whether this fire was intentionally set and Chief Chew 

reported that upon investigation, the fire was not intentionally set. 

- During the winter weather, there were quite a few incidents that kept the departments busy as 

people are wanting to stay warm during the cold weather. 

• Volunteer Update: Tom and Seth are enrolled in the AFPD Firefighter Academy. 6530 is also 

committed to the Academy, however, still available to us. Jack White is covering for Tom at the 

Station. 

• LFPD had 4 volunteers on the recent structure fire and lead the incident successfully. 

• Volunteer FF Academy will be wrapping up soon- some trainings were postponed due to weather. 

• 4 new Volunteer FF’s coming on board. 

• Tires for 6546- hope to reach out to Top Cop to fund; hose line also needs to be fixed. All equipment is 

still in service. 
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• Radio Tower pad was poured at 152. 

• 152 is getting cleaned up, thanks to Jack. 

• An old LFPD Water Tender is being requested as a donation by a Cal Fire HFEO - is currently at Davis 

Equipment Facility - transfer of ownership is agreed upon by the Board. 

• Upcountry Newsletter - safe burning procedures highlighted. 

• 46 calls for March (2 structure fires, 1 vehicle accident, 22 medical assists, 3 hazardous materials, 17 

public assists, 1 other). 

• Fire hydrants in La Mel Heights will be spray painted in the next couple weeks. 

• Chief Withrow expressed how proud he is of Jack and the job he’s doing. 

• Cal Fire AEU hired new Defensible Space Inspector BC, Jeff Hoage. LE 100 inspections are taking place 

in Amador. 

 

Committee Reports  

Grants - Amador Fire has been awarded the AFG grant for volunteer recruitment and retention - LFPD 

volunteers can partake in trainings offered. 

Fiscal Planning - none. 

Policy - none. 

Building/Maintenance - Gravel coming for Station 151 and 152. 

Outreach - Website engagement is increasing all the time, Megan shared feedback from community in regard 

to their appreciation of Chief Withrow, possible grant funding from AFSC to help vulnerable communities 

create their defensible space. 

Auxiliary Report - see attached minutes. 

Adjourned:   7:15pm  

 

Next Meeting: May 22, 2023 






